REGIONAL TELECON NOTES

28 January 2013: an open discussion telecon with members of the DUPNA Board, an opportunity for us all to share ideas and challenges and our vision for the continued growth of the Dances. 

Attendees from MI, FL, CA, MA, AZ, MD, ID, WA and possibly more

Some reports from 2012: 

· magnetic cards to hand out to advertise your Dance circle.
·  
an event organized for 12-12-12 involving different spiritual teachers from the community, including Dances – it was great to experience different communities and offer Dances in that venue.
· Survey by planning group to track attendance and $. It’s been extremely variable and unpredictable, highest for some special events, but not all. This is new. Also more juggling of who’s available as leaders/musicians. Less stable than usual.

· We have a FB page, and when we post our meetings, more people show up.
· Irregular attendance, low. Gave up on meetup.com and flyers, etc, because marketing isn’t working – not sure what to do to get a draw. 7 years ago they had a good core group, but it’s dwindling. Then they tried having a core of Dances so it wasn’t new dances all the time, but that didn’t help. Have had to let a few circles in the region go because of such low attendance. Thinking of switching to weekend events every so often, maybe that will build community.
· Had to let go of outreach because of time and travel costs and low turnout.
· Four leaders in the area, all are reporting low turnout and little interest in their areas.

Feedback to Board:


Website resources for advertising – she uses the ¼ page version of the flyer, it’s a hot item. They also tried refrigerator magnets, which were also popular. Meetup.com didn’t bring in any new regular attendees.


Meetup.com – maybe 5-6 people came over six months, a few came more than once, but none have become regular. “Marketing” doesn’t work – a few people seem to be able to draw in the right kind of people – it seems to be more about word of mouth and personal connections.

FB seems to work but you need people to keep posting to the page.

Maybe using a private space (living room) might make people feel more welcome? Finding an affordable room with acceptable acoustics is a challenge. Moving leaders and musicians around in the space may help. 

Suggestions about how to lead, what kind of drum to use, how to play an instrument and lead at the same time, benefits of open tuning, etc.

A need to support each other when you have several leaders in an area: attending each other’s circles, providing support during outreach and weekend events.

Maybe try special/weekend events, which draw more people, than regular monthly Dance circles.

What other resources could DUPNA provide? 

Teambuilding and conflict resolution resources for multiple leaders in a circle.  Becoming a leader means not just leading Dances, but becoming a community leader. Sometimes it takes work to get people to get along all the time. Prayers and intention setting before Dance meetings, group debriefing after meetings (points: level of satisfaction with the session, what stood out (good and bad), how did the rehearsal go, how did the evening go around the Dances themselves, interactions with core Dancers and organizers, getting feedback from core Dancers, etc). Perhaps this is a topic for a future telecon.
